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Our work has taken on a completely different look due to the pandemic 
from the first lockdown.

Provision has increased beyond all expectation. We had to adapt daily to 
meet different challenges.

We started a delivery service to shielding clients. This was not as easy as 
it sounds. We needed delivery drivers, the food boxes had to be Covid 
safe. The volunteers’ safety was paramount and new procedures had to 
be put in place. This service increased daily and during the first lockdown 
we provided nearly 6,000 delivered meals. Subsequent lock downs have 
not been that hectic, thankfully! Many of our volunteer drivers had 
returned to work. Our normal client provision increased from a norm of 
10-12,000 meals a month to 26,000 meals at the height of the pandemic. 
The provision of food was a continuous challenge due to many of our 
collection points closing overnight. This brought about a different area of 
sourcing food for our depleted stock. Many of our supporters recognised 
our plight and provided the funds to purchase supplies. We were blessed 
with much needed income to cover our costs which increased from £4k a 
month to £4k a week. Two large donors C.C.F. and Feeding Britain were 
fantastically generous with their gifts. Many local private donations were 
made which gave us extra funds to meet the increased costs.

Although losing Jen in August was not only a bitter blow to us as a family, 
she was badly missed from the office work. Funds were provided and 
guaranteed for five years to pay for office staff to take on Jens work for 
which she volunteered. 

The Simon Reeve programme went beyond expectations and we can 
safely say our financial position is secured for several years to come. A 
blessed position to be in.

Our warehouse is well stocked and through our Food Share operation we 
are supplying many other charities with product. Feeding Britain is 
supporting our Food Share work as is Fareshare. There is plenty of work to
do supporting and suppling many struggling organisations and families 
across Cornwall and our central warehouse is pivotal and vital in this 
service. 

What the future holds is very uncertain. I believe that we have a solid 
organisation ready to meet and deal with food poverty across Cornwall.



Respectfully submitted by

Don Gardner Director of Operations






